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August 19, 1992

Mr. David Sheldon CPG, Senior Engineer
Leaking Tank Enforcement Program
Division of Water Resources

Department of Environmental Management
291 Promenade Street

Providence, RI

Re: Property located on 100 Bosworth Street
Providence, RI
Leaking Tank Enforcement Case LS 2836
UST Exemption

Dear David:

Please accept this letter as a request for a variance of the
precision testing an underground storage tank under Section 19.01
Yariances of the State of Rhode Island Regulations For Underground
storage Facilities, Used For Petroleum Products and Hazardous
Material dated June 1992. The specific request for variance is
listed under Section 15.12 (A) UST Closure in Place. This portion
of the section requires that a precision test be performed and
tested tight prior to filling the tank with an inert solid
material.

The above request for variance is based on the location of a 15,000
gallon underground storage tank at the above referenced location.
A portion of the tank was exposed during the morning of August 17,
1982. That same afternoon the undersigned visited the site to
observe the location of the underground tank. The northwest
portion of the tank was exposed as well as the piping coming from
the center of the tank. According to the information obtained from
the owner of the property the tank's dimensions are 10" - 6" in
diameter and 23" - 2" long. The tank sits parallel to an adjacent
retaining wall which abuts Star Tron Inc. The centér of the tank
is approximately 8° - 10° from the retaining wall or the edge of
the tank approximately 4° from the wall. It is my opinion that if
this tank is to be removed, the structural integrity of the wall
and adjacent building may be affected.
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We request that a qualified underground storage tank contractor
remove a top portion of the tank and have the remaining contents
removed. Once the product has been removed the tank will be filled
with an inert material. Attached is the contractors assessment of
the possible damages that may result 1i1f the tank were to be
removed.

Please contact this office if a field visit 1s required to review
the above stated condition. If you should have hay questions
regarding this variance, please contact this office at 737-0570.
In the meantime, I will be awaiting your response to this variance.

Sincerely,

M LT

Michael A. Del Rossi, P.E.
Partner

cc: Plero Maggiacomo



